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Term Dates  

Term 1 
4 Sept to 
27 Oct 
 
Term 2  
6 Nov to 
22 Dec 
 
Term 3  
8 Jan to 9 Feb 
 
Term 4  
19 Feb to 
22 March 
 
Term 5  
8 April to 
24 May 
 
Term 6  
3 June to 
22 July  
 
INSET days: 
4 September 
6 November 
22 December 
24 May 
22 July 
 
Other dates: 
Bank Holiday  
- 6 May 

This term’s school value is Friendship 

admin@soudley.gloucs.sch.uk  

Dear parents and carers 
 
Welcome back!  It is lovely to see the children back again after the 
break.  There are plenty of great activities for them to enjoy this term, 
including joint activities with their peers at Steam Mills and Woodside 
Schools. 
 
Huge thanks to Mrs Smith for her work in Otters last term and welcome 
back to Mrs Mclean! It is lovely to see you back and everyone hopes 
you have enjoyed your first week. 
 
Mrs Ridgway will be joining the team at the end of November, as a 
teaching assistant, when Mrs Williams leaves.  Thank you so much to 
Mrs Williams for all she has contributed to our school, including the 
wonderful Forest Schools sessions.  We hope you enjoy your travels 
and wish you well. 
 
Thank you to all parents who completed the parent survey, which was 
very positive.  We are particularly pleased that parents feel informed 
about what children are learning in school now and, most importantly, 
that children feel happy and safe. 
 
Parent Governor role 
Thank you to Mr Marc Jones for his application.  As there were no 
other nominations, Mr Jones has been re-appointed to the Governing 
Body. 
 
Kind regards 
Mrs Mel Davis 
Executive Head Teacher 

CHILDREN IN NEED—BE SPOTACULAR! 
 
Next Friday we are supporting Children in Need and once again raising 
monies for this wonderful annual charity event. 
 
We invite all the children to come to school in non-uniform—wearing 
something spotty. 
 
Please do not send any cash into school as all donations should be made on 
your child/ren’s ParentPay account please.       Thank you 

mailto:admin@soudley.gloucs.sch.uk


 
 

Moles Class 
 
In Moles this week, we began to look at our new class text ‘Winter’s Child’.  We 
first discussed the title of the book, and the class used our inference skills to try 
and predict what the book might be about. After this, we read the synopsis and 
looked at the front cover of the book too see if this changed any of our 
predictions about what the book will be about.  
 
We have also continued our viola lessons and have learnt some really great 
pieces of music, we have a concert planned on the 29th of November at 9am to 
show off all the music we have learnt to the school and parents are invited to 
come and watch as well. 
 
On Friday, we went with to school to observe our 2 minutes silence in Soudley. 
Moles class leant about why we wear a poppy on remembrance day as well as 
learning a remembrance poem which was performed in the village.  

Mr Martin 

 
Hedgehogs Class 
 
Hedgehogs class have come back from the half term break ready to get 
straight back into their learning and play. 
 
The whole class were introduced to a new character this week... they found a 
lost penguin in one of the construction boxes.  A tag showed that the penguin 
was lost, unhappy and lonely and looking for somewhere to live.  Leading on 
from this the children have been listening to the story Lost and Found by 
Oliver Jeffers.  They will enjoy this story and engage in a range of activities 
over the coming weeks. 
 
The children learnt about the poppy symbol and Remembrance Day. They 
watched the CBeebies Poppy clip as an introduction to this.  They worked 
together to write a class Poppy poem to share in the Remembrance service 
and made their own poppies during forest school too. 
 
Reception children have created self-portrait paper plates and made boats 
for the boy and penguin to travel to the South Pole. 
 
 KS1 showed great resilience and determination in art and design to create 
paper sculptures. 
 
KS1 have also continued their Great Fire of London work and have 
remembered lots of facts.  They coloured maps in geography to show where 
the fire spread using a key and they designed houses in history to show how 
they should be rebuilt following the great fire. 
 
Well done on a fantastic week Hedgehogs. 

Mrs Toomer 



 
 
Otters Class 
 
What a fantastic first week back I have had with Otters.  By 9am on Tuesday 
morning, it certainly did not feel as though I had had a year off! 
 
We have kick started our maths learning this term by looking at decimal 
numbers.  Both year groups have been working with numbers to three decimal 
places.  They have learnt to write equivalent decimals as fractions, divide and 
multiply decimals and whole numbers by 10, 100 and 1000. 
 
We have started reading our new texts 'Beetle Boy' and 'There's a boy in the 
girls' bathroom'.  Two very different texts, that deliver different messages. 
Children are already itching to read and know more. 
 
On Thursday, we travelled to Woodside school.  The children worked with the 
Year 5 and 6 children from Woodside and Steam Mills.  They worked together 
to learn more about Remembrance and created some beautiful poppies.  It 
was great to hear them interacting with new children and making new friends. 
 
We have also taken time in class to think about what remembrance means to 
us.  We read the poem ‘In Flanders Field’, by John McCrae. We discussed the 
emotions that the words brought to us, what the images they brought to 
mind, and what they meant.  Children then worked on their own 
Remembrance poems, some of which were read during our Remembrance 
service at the cenotaph today.  The final pieces were truly moving and the 
children showed the upmost respect, gave thanks and created beautiful 
rhyming pieces. 
 
This afternoon we enjoyed an amazing Forest Schools session in the 
woodland.  It was great to watch the children explore in the forest, create 
dens and just move free.  
 
Thank you, Otters, for a fantastic first week back. 

Mrs Mclean 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Well done to this week’s PE Stars of the Week: 
 
• Willow and Naya from Hedgehogs Class 
• Flossie and Alia from Moles Class, and 
• Emily and Charlie from Otters Class 
 

        Mr Knight and Mr Riddick 

P.E. STARS OF THE WEEK 



BREAKFAST CLUB 
 
Breakfast Club will continue to be £2.50 per day and is payable DAILY. 
 
As we continue to be a cashless school, if your child/ren attend Breakfast Club, 
please go into your child’s ParentPay account to pay the £2.50 on the day that they 
attend.  Thank you. 
 

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * 
 
Breakfast Club runs from 8 am until the start of school every school day during 
term time.  For a very reasonable charge of £2.50 per child per day, the children 
enjoy a breakfast of toast and cereals, and sometimes pancakes and bagels too.  
They all love the fun and relaxing start to their school day, doing art, reading and 
playing with their friends. 
 
In order for this provision to continue it must be viable.  Please let the school office 
know if you would like to book your child/ren into Breakfast Club. 

CHARGE FOR DAMAGED BOOKS 
 
That due to an increasing number of books being returned to school 
in an unsatisfactory condition, there will be a charge incurred for any 
books that are returned to school damaged. 

Things Happening at Soudley School 
Week Commencing 13 November 2023 

 
8am – 8.30am DAILY - BREAKFAST CLUB  

- £2.50 per child per day 
 
 
Mon  
 
Tues  Year 5 and Year 6 pupils swimming - please remember your 

swimming kit every Tuesday! 
 

 3.15-4.15 pm Young Voices Choir Club (Years 3-6) 
 
Weds  Viola Lessons with Mr Robin Davies - Moles Class 
 
Thurs  3.15-4.15 pm Dodgeball and Benchball Club — for pupils in KS2 

(Year 3 to Year 6) 
 

 3.15-4.15 pm Multi Sports Club—for pupils in KS1 (Years 1 and 2) 
 
Fri Children in Need non-uniform — Wear something spotty —

donations on ParentPay please 
  Forest Schools—this will be the final session 
 Yoga for pupils in Year 1, Year 2, Year 3 and Year 4 



 

DIARY DATES 
2023-2024 

 
November 2023 
 
 13 Reception and Year 6 pupils Health Screening with the School Nurse Team 
 18 Children In Need 
 28 Years 3 and 4 Federation morning at Woodside School 
 
December 2023 

 
6 Chaplins Pantomime visit 
13 Christmas Lunch 
20 Hedgehogs Class crafting and Santa visit at the Dean Heritage Centre 
22 INSET day 
 

February 2024 
 
 2 Drama Queen’s Dance Festival at Whitemead Forest Park—tbc 
 28 Life Education Visit 
 
March 2024 
 
 15 Comic Relief 2024 
 
May 2024 
 
 24 INSET day 
 
June 2024 
 
 3 Leavers’ and Class photographs 
 10-14 Bikeability Training for Year 6 pupils 
 
July 2024 
 
 22 INSET day 













The following has been copied from the www.gov.uk website…….. 
 

Back to school advice issued amid high levels of flu, 
COVID-19 and scarlet fever 
 
Following simple steps can help protect children, minimise the spread of illness 
in education and childcare settings and protect wider communities. 

Flu and coronavirus (COVID-19) are currently circulating at high levels and are 
likely to continue to increase in coming weeks. High numbers of scarlet fever, 
which is caused by group A streptococcus, also continue to be reported. 

Professor Susan Hopkins, Chief Medical Adviser at the UK Health Security 
Agency (UKHSA), said: 

It’s important to minimise the spread of infection in schools and other education 
and childcare settings as much as possible. If your child is unwell and has a 
fever, they should stay home from school or nursery until they feel better and the 
fever has resolved. 

Helping children to learn about the importance of good hand hygiene is also key, 
so practice regular handwashing at home with soap and warm water. Catching 
coughs and sneezes in tissues then binning them is another simple way to help 
stop illness from spreading. 

Adults should also try to stay home when unwell and if you do have to go out, 
wear a face covering. When unwell don’t visit healthcare settings or visit 
vulnerable people unless urgent. 

Remember that flu vaccination is still available for all eligible groups and is the 
best protection against the virus. We have seen good uptake in older age groups 
but vaccination among young children remains low. Flu can be very unpleasant 
and in some cases can lead to more serious illness. Getting your child 
vaccinated protects them and others they come into contact with, and it’s still not 
too late. 

Eligible children include: 

•those aged 2 and 3 on 31 August 2022 

•all primary school-aged children 

•some secondary school-aged children 

You can get more information getting your child vaccinated against flu on 
NHS.UK. 

https://www.gov.uk/government/statistics/national-flu-and-covid-19-surveillance-reports-2022-to-2023-season
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/group-a-streptococcal-infections-activity-during-the-2022-to-2023-season
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/vaccinations/child-flu-vaccine/




Weekly Reminders: 
 

• Please ensure that Lunches are 
 ordered on ParentPay by 8.30 am 
 on the day they are required 
 

• For the Health and Safety of the 
children, parents must not bring 
their children through the staff car 
park when dropping off or picking 
up from school.   

  

 Children may only be brought 
through the staff car park when 
the pedestrian gates to the 
playground are locked during the 
school day, and then children 
must be escorted through the car 
park to keep them safe. 

 

• Please remember to inform the 
school office by 9.30 am each 
day, if your child is going to be 
absent from school.  

 

Thank you  

Appointments during school 
hours 
 

Please avoid arranging medical/dental 
appointments during the school day.   
 

We do know this cannot always be 
helped, however, appointments at the 
end of the school day (from 2 pm 
onwards) are far less disruptive to your 
child’s education than morning 
appointments please. 
 

Pupils should be collected from school 
with just enough time to allow to get to 
the appointment on time and, if the 
school day has not ended, they should 
be returned to school immediately 
afterwards please. 

 

You should also provide the school with 
a copy of your child’s appointment 
letter for the attendance register. 
 

Thank you for your continued support. 

THE DANGER ZONE! 
 
Parking on zig-zag lines is dangerous and can incur a fine if you 
are caught! 
 

Zig-zag lines are there for a reason; to allow good visibility for 
drivers to see pedestrians in high risk zones (ie on pedestrian 
crossings and outside of schools). 
 
Please do not put the lives of our children at risk by parking on the 
zig-zag lines outside of the school, even for the shortest time. 
 

Thank you for your cooperation. 





Although term time leave request forms are available from the office, this does 
not mean that holidays are authorized or the request will be granted. Please 
read the below regarding penalties:  


